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Enjoy the little things in lifeé 
For one day youõll look back and realise they were 

the big things!  

Bring back 
sunny  

windless 
days! 

Frustration Forces  

Friday Flying  
However this rear event was not recorded as I sent Ivan out with  

camera without a memory card!! 
 

An excellent time to remember -  
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Well as this year comes to an end I look back on some 
of the Clubôs activities. 
 
The Open Day was a great success, over 1000 people 
visited which helped the Club financially so that we 
could purchase items that would normally come out of 
the Clubôs savings. 
 
This year the Club formally invited the Ashhurst,    
Feilding and Levin Clubs to participate in Indoor Fly-
ing, by doing this there was an average of 18 flyers at 
each of the five indoor flying nights. Overall very suc-
cessful with all Clubs willing to continue with indoor 
flying in 2017. 
 
         
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Clubôs 70th Birthday celebration at the field was 
another memorable day.  Besides  a  good turnout of 
members from our Club there were a number of flyers 
from different Clubôs in the lower North Island. Our 
guest of honour for the day was our Life Member, 
Russ Johnson. Russ was the Clubôs original Secretary 
and is still as an active member of the Club today. 
 
Club Day competitions are still reasonable well        
attended, especially the 2m bungee launch glider and 
vintage competitions. My thanks to all the Contest    
Directors for their time in organising these  events. 
 
Club auction this year was again well attended with 
our own Club members plus members from other 
Clubs.  Thanks to all who sold and brought items. 
 
The Christmas dinner and Awarding of Club          
Competition Certificates was enjoyable and well      
attended. 
 

Club nights, some were well attended, otherôs not so 
good. The Committee needs your help in  telling us 
where you would like to visit or who you would like to 
have as a guest speaker. Also as a Club we need to 
review the value of having Club nights during the     
winter months. 
 
On the Club administration side there have been   
changes to the following: 
 

Q Days and hours of flying, these were changed so 
that the Club complies with our Resource        
Consent. 

 

Q Health and Safety, a Risk Assessment of the field 
highlighted that we were non-compliant with 
NZMAA Rules, these have been rectified. 

 

Q Club Fees, a reducing fee policy was introduced 
so that new members joining through the year 
were not disadvantaged.  

 

A Memorandum of Understanding was signed between 
the Land Owner (John Martin) and the Club. This   
memorandum sets out the conditions the Land Owner 
gives the Club permission to do and what the Club will 
do.  A copy of this memorandum is on our Website. 
 
The Committee wishes you and your families a Merry 
Christmas and Happy New Year. Enjoy your flying. 
 
Regards 
Greg Findon President, PN Aeroneers 

  

Presidentõs  
Report 
Greg Findon 

 

Club Captainõs ReportClub Captainõs ReportClub Captainõs Report   

I hope you have all had a great Christmas and that 
Santa gave you a new model airplane. 
 
Itôs 30th December and we had a great day at the field 
today.  Good to get great summer weather.  As soon 
as the hay has been removed we should be back to 
normal. 
 
Looking forward to 2017. 
Peter Vining,  
Club Captain.  

https://www.facebook.com/PalmerstonNorthAeroneers
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From the Editors Desk 

Linda Lambess  
Phone 323 4918, 021 2106139  

Christmas has come and gone, hope everyone 
had a enjoyable time, ate too much and were able 
to meet up with old friends.  New Year is here and 
time to make the same old new year resolutions 
that we make every year - mind ends up a To Do 
List for the first week of January.  Then good    
intentions have gone out the window. 
 

Anyway, time to wrap up the old year and ring in 
the new and a perfect opportunity to thank the 
many people who have made this club happen 
over 2016. 
 

Voluntary organisations work because members 
contribute their own energy without thought of   
personal gain.  It is easy to see that a flying club 
member would gain personal enjoyment from    
flying their model and that makes his participation 
in the club worthwhile. It is harder to understand 
why the same member will pour energy into    
cooking barbecues, working on the committee or 
mowing and looking after the field.  This is what 
makes clubs special - the enormous potential 
goodwill of members towards the club.  I will not 
name each person who assists this club, as I 
would be sure to offend someone by not           
remembering their important contribution.        
However you know who you are, we need to     
appreciate their efforts. 
 

Peter mentioned in the last servo chatter that we 
have lost a few members over the last two years 
and we need to encourage friends to join and 
learn to fly with the club. 
 

While entertaining visitors over Christmas, a 
group of guys were out in the ñpilots loungeò when 
the subject of learning to fly arose.  Unfortunately 
the person who was interested works on a      
Sunday, his weekends are Friday and Saturday.  
Great while is training but unfortunately after 
learning to flying, his wings would be clipped!   
Ivan explained to him about the resource consent 
issues and his reply was - ñok, If I flew a glider or 

a plane with an electric motor, would that solve 
the noise issue.ò  We think we have lost that     
potential member. 
 
The question is really why have we lost members 
of the last two years.  Younger people these days 
are often time poor and need the flexibility of     
being able to take part in there hobby when time 
and weather is available.  That could be after work 
or on weekends. 
 

There are some events on the calendar, the       
Annual General Meeting on the third Thursday in 
February.  Time to think your club and your        
contribution to the club.  A committee needs     
diversity so that all points of view are around the 
meeting table and negotiation takes place. 
 

The other events are the dates for the 2017      
indoor club nights - these are also included on the 
calendar page of this newsletter.   
 

Hope everyone enjoys the rest of the festive    
season, travels safely and the wind stops blowing 
on days that you can fly!! 

My 2016 

bucket list 

completed:  

aIce  

aWine  

https://www.facebook.com/PalmerstonNorthAeroneers
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2016, what a year, not as many days flying as we all 
wanted, with rain being the main reason, an extremely 
wet year for the Manawatu. 
 
The main events for the Club this year were generally 
very successful, these being:   
Open Day ï an estimate of over 1000 through the 
gate 
Indoor Flying due to the support of the Ashhurst, 
Feilding and Levin Clubs  
Auction night 
70th Birthday Celebrations 
 

Grants 
This year the Club was successful in receiving a Grant 
from Pub Charities for an AED - Automated External 
Defibrillator ï Thanks to Rod Watt who put the       
submission together, we have another project for you 
next year. 
 

Monthly Club Nights 
I believe the frequency of the Club nights need to be 
reviewed, especially over the winter months when 
most of us would rather stay indoors, maybe have 
them every second month, or nothing between May ï 
July.  New ideas for outings are   always welcome. 
 

Club Competitions 
2m bungee launch gliders had a very strong following, 
with 14 members participating throughout the year, 
with 11 flyers on 5 competition days. Thanks to Bruce 
Woodfield for being the Contest Director. I must also 
thank those non glider pilots for their goodwill in      
allowing exclusive use of the strip for 1.5 hrs on     
competition day. 
 
Vintage was also popular, thanks to Philip Pearpoint 
for being the Contest Director. 
 
2m Radian and Tomboy started strong but lost        
direction during the year, something that we need to 
improve on next year. 
  

Servo Chatter 
New Editor, thanks to Linda for volunteering. Linda 
has previous commercial experience in the role as an 
editor, (I worked for a newspaper for 30+ years but 

never in the newsroom. - Linda) I think you would all 
agree this shows through in the recent servo chatters. 
 
A thanks to all who have also contributed to the servo 
chatter, your handy hints make it easy for someone 
else, your experience when building makes interesting 
reading, so to all members, please continue to send 
Linda your hints, photos or build stories. 
 

Communication 
The Club has a Website which holds the Clubôs       
policies and events calendar, this is our main means 
of communicating to all Club members. Our Editor now 
has direct access to update the Website information 
as it comes to hand. Some of the committee also have 
email, txt and phone lists, we have made an            
endeavour this year to communicate by all of these 
means, some have been more successful than others. 
If you change any of your personal information please 
let us know so that our lists can be updated. 
 

Lawn Mowing Team 
Thanks to all who have done their very best in keeping 
our field in great condition, it has been a very trying 
year keeping moss at bay due to the amount of rain 
and cold weather. The mowing team needs another 
couple of helpers, if you are able to help please talk to 
Ivan or Peter.  
 
To all Club members, some of the changes this year 
have it not been easy to accept, but we have got 
through it. To the Committee, your input and help has 
been great. To the Clubôs Vice President, Bruce 
Woodfield, your support this year has been truly      
outstanding and greatly appreciated. I sincerely thank 
you all. 
 
Traditionally, I would now wish you all Merry        
Christmas and Happy New Year, but I think it would 
be more appropriate this year to wish for fine calm 
weather and lots of flying.  Either way; be happy and 
enjoy yourselves with your family. 
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